Village of Secor
Meeting Minutes
May 8th, 2023

Pro Temp President Tara Wilkey called the Village Board meeting to order at 7:05pm.  The Village Board met in regular session with all board members present. President Robert Wilkey was absent.

Village Clerk Lori Bagby read the minutes of the April 10, 2023 meeting.  Brett Krug made a motion to approve minutes, seconded by Jerry Bagby. All votes yes; motion carried.

Treasurer Greg Slayton handed out the Treasurer report for review.  Brett Krug made a motion to accept the report as read, seconded by Jerry Bagby.  All votes were yes; motion carried.

Greg Slayton also handed out a report for all of the bills to be paid this month.  Brett Krug made a motion to pay all bills out of their respective funds, seconded by Jerry Bagby.  All votes yes; motion carried.

Dee Made a motion to end old fiscal year meeting seconded by Louise Slayton. Meeting was adjourned Si De DI for old fiscal year at 7:13pm.

Pro Temp President Tara Wilkey opened the meeting for the new fiscal year at 7:14pm.  Tara kept all committees same for this fiscal year.  We also are adopting “Robert’s Rules for meetings” for this fiscal year.  Lori is going to talk to Attorney Brunton to see what we need to do for that. 

There were several Village residents present to discuss issues that they have. Tara passed out a paper to have everyone who wishes to speak put their name down and she will call on them. Here are the issues that were brought to the boards attention:
1. Slide at park needs to be fixed (Darrin is going to look at it and see what if anything can be done)
2. Are there any children’s committees (not at this time there are not)  The Methodist church has tried to do several things for the children in community and no one shows up or very few.
3. Feral Cat issue- Lori will call Woodford Co Cat program and ask about what if anything can be done
4. Park by fire station is not being sold to the Fire Dept, it will stay as is as a park
5. Increase in tax levy/our property taxes have went up considerably.  (Greg Slayton explained why this happened this year)
6. This new years tax levy be posted for all to see ( lori has put a copy in the post office and outside the post office on the bulletin board)
7. Culvert needs replaced by the ball diamond (board will look into this)
8. Meeting minutes will be put up at post office inside and outside after each meeting within the week of the meeting
9. It was asked if kids soccer can be played at our park.  If El Paso is willing to use our field then we need to get it cleaned up and ready.  The board would have no problem with this.
10. Lori will put up copies at the post office of any new ordinances that we are looking to adopt.  They will be voted on usually at the next meeting after the Board reviews them.

Louise Slayton made a motion to have trees trimmed on Van Alystine and Secor Rd.  The cost of this is going to be $2000.  Seconded by Jerry Bagby.  All votes were yes; motion carried.

Louise Slayton made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Brett Krug. All votes yes; meeting adjourned at 8:05.  Board went into executive meeting to discuss employee raises.

[bookmark: _GoBack]



Lori Bagby, Village Clerk
